
     

 

 

View from the Garden 
 

News from the 

Wolfeboro Garden Club 
 

 

Happy New Year! 

Dive into 2025! 

Tuesday, Jan 14 

 

 

  
          

 



 

         

 



 

         

 

 

The Wolfeboro Garden Club’s speaker for January 2025 will feature a New 

Hampshire Fish and Wildlife Steward. The steward will present “The Survival 

Story of Moose in New Hampshire”. This informative presentation will delve into the 

fascinating lives of moose in the state, offering valuable insights into their natural 

history and current challenges. 

Attendees will learn about the unique characteristics of moose, including their 

impressive swimming abilities, and explore the factors that impact their survival. 

Topics will include the effects of climate change on moose populations, the role of 

parasites in decreasing survival rates, and the current moose population in New 

Hampshire. The presentation will also highlight what individuals can do to support the 

preservation of these iconic creatures, the largest members of the deer family. 



Additionally, the steward will discuss the federal funding mechanisms that support 

long-term wildlife research, which have been pivotal in maintaining the health of the 

nation’s fish and wildlife populations. 

New Hampshire Fish and Game is actively working to better understand the 

challenges facing moose in the state and is developing strategies to ensure the 

survival of this iconic species in the New Hampshire north woods. 

The event is open to the public, and all are welcome to attend. 

Tuesday, January 14 at 1PM @ All Saints Church. 
 

 

Members: When you see Lil Shepard give her an extra hug. She has been our 

faithful treasurer for longer than anyone can remember!  It is time to give her a well-

deserved rest. It is our hope that one of you will step in to replace Lil on the Board as 

treasurer. Katherine Minor is still our nomination person. Give her a call or a word that 

you would be willing to step up. Katherine, 603-403-2289 or 

minorkath222@gmail.com 
          

 

 

         

     

 

 
   

    

 


